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Ratification 

Vote Results! 

 

and transportation 
referendum.  
 
Unifor Local 111 President 
Nathan Woods, 
representing transit 

operators, said union 
members supported the 
short contract so that the 
union can work hard for a 
positive referendum next 
year that would see 
significant improvements 
to the public transit 
system that will benefit 
both riders and vehicle 
drivers.  
 

ñThis 2015 referendum is 
the single most important 
vote in a decade for the 
future of not only public 
transit and transportation 
but the regional 
economy,ò Woods 
said.   ñIf voters approve 
we will see more buses, 

better service, longer 
hours, new routes and 
many other improvements 
ï and if voters defeat this, 
we will instead see serious 
cuts to already inadequate 

service.ò 
 
ñFor our riders that would 
be a disaster but it would 
also mean more traffic 
congestion, clogged roads 
that make it more difficult 
for businesses to move 
goods and services and 
workers to get to and 
from their jobs,ò Woods 
added. ñThis will be a very 

stark choice between 
moving forward with 1 
million more people 
coming to Metro 
Vancouver or going 
backwards and forcing 
more people into cars with 
increased congestion and 
air pollution.ò 

 

 

  

Representing Metro Vancouver Transit Operators  

Unifor Locals 111 & 2200 

members vote to accept 1
- year contract extension 
with Coast Mountain Bus 

Company ï transit unions 
to focus on campaigning 
for YES vote on 2015 
transit and transportation 
referendum  
 
VANCOUVER ïTransit 
operators, mechanics, 
maintenance and SeaBus 
workers in Metro 
Vancouver voted strongly 

Wednesday in favour of a 
one - year contract 
extension with the Coast 
Mountain Bus Company in 
order to focus on a YES 
vote in the 2015 transit 
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Unifor Local 2200 
President Joe Elworthy, 
representing mechanics, 
maintenance and SeaBus 
workers, said his members 

understand the 
importance of winning the 
referendum to improve 
needed transit services 
throughout the region.  
 
ñWe need more transit 
service south of the 
Fraser, we need more 
Night Bus service, we 
need more transit for 
students ï and none of 

that can happen without 
public support for this 
referendum,ò Elworthy 
said.   ñThe consequences 
of major service cuts that 
would increase traffic and 
reduce bus and SkyTrain 

óEagle Callingô, the inspiring sculpture dedicated to Wayne & Cynthia Bellôs son, Devon. 
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Nathan is the President of Local 

111. He can be reached at 604 -
790 -1465 or by email at:  

President@Unifor111.com  

Nathan Woods  

Raj Purewal  

Raj is the 1st Vice President of 

Local 111.  He can be reached at 
604.790.1464  or by e-mail at:  

VPRaj@Unifor111.com  

Carlos Moreira  

Carlos is the 2nd Vice-President of 

Local 111. Carlos can be reached 
at 604 -992 -3658 or by email at:  

VPCarlos@Unifor111.com.  

Terry Fedoruk  

Terry is the Localôs Financial Sec-

retary. Terry can be reached on 
his cell phone at 604 -992 -1783 

or by email at:  
Finance@Unifor111.com.  

Ruth Armstrong  

Ruth is the Recording Secretary. 

Ruth can be reached on her cell 
phone at 778 -980 -0489 or by 

email at:  
RecSec111@Gmail.com.  
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